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St. Michael the Archangel Orthodox Church
2300 W. Huntington Drive, Kirkwood Hwy, Wilmington, Delaware 19808
Rev. James Weremedic, Acting Rector • (302) 995-6775 • Cell (570) 764-4323
Email: frjamesw@hotmail.com • Web: www.stmichael-delaware-oca.org

Vespers & Confessions: Saturday, 5:00 pm • Divine Liturgy: Sunday, 9:00am
Sunday, August 8, 2010  –  Tone 2
Afterfeast of the Transfiguration. St. Emilian the Confessor, Bs. of Cyzicus. Ven. Gregory the Iconographer, of the Kiev Caves. Translation of the Relics of Ven. Zosimas and Sabbatius of Solovetsky Monastery. St. Myron, Bs. of Crete. Martyrs Eleutherius and Leonidas of Constantinople, and the Many Infants Martyred with them. Ven. Gregory of Sinai.                                Dormition Fast Continues!
Epistle:  1 Cor. 9:2-12     Gospel:  Matt. 18:23-35
Today’s Readers:
Next Sunday's Readers:   

3rd Hour:
V. Chalfant

3rd Hour: J. Riley


6th Hour: 
S. Brasowski
6th Hour:  Souder



Epistle:     
M. Rodgers
Epistle:  Sinovich


Parish Ministries for the Months of July and August 2010:

	Date
	Fellowship Hour
	Service Duty
	Cleaning
	Greeters

	Library

	8-Aug
	CareyBunitsky/
Poletaev
	Elia/
	Riley
	 E. Torvik & M. Elia
	Skomorucha

	15-Aug
	Gunderson/Elia
	Riley/Baldytchev
	Shatley
	V. Chalfant & B. Peck
	Stoyanov

	22-Aug
	Bisrat/Frehiwot
Kidane
	 Bunitsky
	CareyBunitsky
	Poletaevs
	Dozier

	29-Aug
	Kutch/ 
	Souder/Poletaev
	Peck/Dozier
	Bunitskys 
	NEEDED


Disposal of the coats, gloves, etc. in the candle room will occur on August 15th. These items will be donated to a charity if they are not claimed and taken home.  
Prayers for the Sick and the Recovering—To be prayed for during the Service of Preparation (Proskomedia): (Father James’ entire list is in the altar. Please see him if you are requesting extra prayers).  

Prayers for the Very Sick and Needy—(to be mentioned in the Divine Liturgy): 

Met. HERMAN, Met. THEODOSIUS, Fr. Thomas Succarotte, Fr. Joseph Chupeck, Fr. John Anderson, Fr. Andrew Anderson & family, Mat. Lisa Weremedic, James & Olga Riley, Jeanne Kimerer, Barbara Hicks, William Dryden, Cindy & Basil Peck, Sophia Puit, Nona Carey, Mary Guretsky, Onufry Zabinko, Stephen Kutch, John Elliott, Diana Zlatev, Tesfaye, Juliana and Joshua Bunitsky, Julie Harb, Constance Gerassimakis, Betty Harb, Jean Harb, Daisy and Thomas Soper (Nino Sensor’s parents), Deborah, Janet, Simon, Luke Wales, Nectarios Delasser, Mary Trader, Mary Lewis, Kamiel (Mona Elia's father), Mark Bunitsky, Steve, Marie Holowatch, Daniel Ruduski, Theophan Shatley, Vetta Pierson, Maria & Antigone (Vetta’s mother and cousin), Seinait, Milan & Abel, Lawrence, Candice & Caleb.
Prayers for women and unborn: Mat. Anastasia Hojnicki, Elizabeth Tompkins, Saba Zeru, Bisrat Tesfaye, Nino Sensor, Ruth Kendall and the children to be born of them.  

Prayers for Those Traveling: Daniel & Daniel, Jr. Kraiter, Rachael & Nicholas.
Fr. James is planning on visiting every parishioner in their home starting in August.  He would like to visit people during the day and early evening and plans to schedule visits in clusters by zip codes. A preference sheet will be at the Candle Desk until everyone has been visited. 

The Blessing of our New Social Hall and 95th Celebration Banquet Committee will meet on Wednesday, August 11, 2010 at 6:00 pm in the Church. 
Altar Servers: A meeting of current altar servers and future altars servers will take place here at the Church on Thursday, August 19, 2010 at 5:30 pm. After the meeting, we will have pizza and soda. As announced last week, altar servers don’t graduate because of reaching a certain age, but can continue to serve the rest of their days. So I hope to see all interested males attend this meeting. Parents are invited to attend and are encouraged to support their children. All are welcome to stay and enjoy the fellowship following the meeting.
Parish Council’s monthly meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 23, 2010 at 7:00 pm at the Church.

Last week's collection: General Fund $3,400, CAA $331, DA $0, Mortgage $1875, Good Samaritan Fund $100, Candles $84.50, Prosphora (SAMP) $0, Loose Cash $9, Coffee Hour $14.

Plans are well underway for the Celebration of the Blessing of Our New Social Hall on October 10, 2010 (10/10/10).  The time is NOW to make your reservation to join in the festivities.   Ticket prices are $35 Adult|$25 Seniors (65+) and Students |$15 Children (12 and under).  We are working with a maximum seating capacity of 170 and need the preliminary participation numbers from St. Michael’s before extending the invitation to our Sister Parishes.  Remember this event coincides with the OCF Retreat that weekend and we expect many retreat participants to join us, too.   SEATING IS LIMITED – DEADLINE IS SEPTEMBER 12, 2010!!  DON’T MISS OUT!  See Olga Maloney to make your reservations.
**Scheduling conflict keeping you away?  You can still support the event with a $5.00 Booster donation and recognition in our 95th Anniversary Commemorative Brochure!!  
Speaking of seating…. We still need 5 tables and chairs for our Social Hall to bring us to 160 seats.  Please consider joining another family or two to buy a table and chair set at $600, a table at $200 or chairs at $50 each.   See Laura Whalen or Alice Morjana for details. 
UD OCF Retreat will be held the weekend of October 9-10th.  The keynote speaker will be his Beatitude, Metropolitan JONAH.  To help with organizing this event, please see Basil Peck to offer your assistance.
The Sisterhood will host a fundraising Flea Market sale at the end of September. Please consider donating items (jewelry, clothing, other treasures) to the Sisterhood for sale!

Sign-up sheet for grass-cutting is in the Narthex.  There are still a few more weeks left for which we need some volunteers. There will be less grass cutting this year due to the social hall project.
The new social hall is still under construction. Parents, please do not let your children enter it.  We don't want an accident to handicap anyone!
Diocesan and Central Assessments for the third quarter of 2010 are now due.  The parish must pay these assessments to the Diocese and to the OCA, whether or not they are paid by our parishioners. Taking your responsibility to pay these assessments on time will assist in keeping the parish on budget. Thank you!
	“You will never overcome God’s generosity, even if you give away all that you have. … And however much you bring to him, always more remains. Nor will you give anything that is your own; for all things flow from God.” – St. Gregory the Theologian
Please complete and return the green (operating) and yellow (mortgage) pledges which were included in your semi-annual financial statements that were distributed last week. If you did not receive a statement, please see Vera Chalfant.
Our parish faces increasing financial commitments for mortgages and higher utility costs, both of which are related to the new social hall. 
The Parish Council asks that all parishioners prayerfully review their current level of pledging, both for the mortgage and operating funds. If you do not currently have either an operating pledge or a mortgage pledge, or both, please consider doing so at this time.   
The Council also asks that all parishioners complete and return both pledge cards – even if you elect not to change your current pledging level – so that the Council will have an accurate picture of the parish’s expected income.  
Completed pledge cards may be deposited in the box located in the narthex (additional pledge cards are available there as well). 









We received our parish’s census information from last year.  Our responsibility to maintain an accurate record of our Parish for our Diocese includes making any additions and corrections on this list by no later than August 31, 2010. Please keep in mind that the census we submit and our final adult membership total will determine the amount we will be assessed by the OCA and the Diocese of Eastern Pennsylvania. No deletions will be accepted after our total is submitted. 


If know of any membership changes that need to be considered, please contact Fr. James this week so our census form can be completed in a timely fashion.   











